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January 2021
Message from Our President …

Dear Members and Friends:

With gratitude and many thanks, I commend the members of Redeemer’s Church Council who have served this Congregation extremely well during a most difficult year.  They include Vice-President Karen Ford, Secretary Nancy Anderson, Treasurer Phyllis Mackey, Financial Chair Kay Pushman, and members Carol Costello, Cedric Elmer, Carl Keene, Carmen Leslie, Maria Swift, Juanita Townsend, and Anne Walshe.  Our cherished member Chris Moore joined her Lord this year.  We also thank Terry Durham for his many contributions.  A hearty welcome is extended to Betty Lucero and Leslie Parker who have been elected by the Congregation as new Council Members for 2021.


The covid-19 virus kept us opening and closing our Worship Services this year, but our wonderful Pastor Lisa Rotchford kept us informed and engaged in our Parish life together.  A spirit filled installation for Pastor Lisa was held on Sunday, February 16 with many visiting Clergy in attendance and ELCA Bishop Andy Taylor and Episcopal Bishop John Taylor sharing the pulpit with really terrific messages.


Water damage from last year’s rains were all completely covered by our insurance (praise the Lord!) and we have a new altar area and new carpeting throughout the Sanctuary.  New landscaping in front of the Church is courtesy of St. Theodore’s Episcopal Church.


Words are also inadequate for the members of our task force who guided us through this pandemic crisis and kept us all safe.  They are: Beverly Anderson, Margo Geesing, Carl Keene, Carmen Leslie, Sylvia Makus, Kay Pushman, Dee Sessa, and Anne Walshe.


Pray with me unceasingly that this pandemic will be over soon and we can worship together as a family in our Sanctuary praising our Lord and our God.
Jerry Brady

Outgoing Council President
